Visit to Oldage homes by YRC Volunteers

The Youth Red Cross (YRC) Wing Volunteers of St. Joseph's Degree College, along with
their Nodal Officers, Dr. C. Venkata Satyanarayana, Vice Principal, H.N. Prasanna, and Dr.
P. Shahanaz, visited Old-age Homes - Seruds Old-age Home and Shiridi Sai Oldage
Home... on October 2,2024 on the occasion of Gandhi Jayanthi .The visit was organized to
provide an opportunity for the students to interact with the elderly residents, understand their
needs, and engage in activities that promote social responsibility and community service.

The visit provided the students with a unique opportunity to know the challenges faced by
the elderly, including loneliness, isolation, and lack of emotional support. The students
observed that many of the residents were grateful for the company and attention, and
appreciated the small gestures of kindness and care.

The students also gained insights into the importance of empathy, compassion, and social
responsibility. They realized that even small acts of kindness, such as listening to someone's
story or holding their hand, can make a significant difference in someone's life.
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